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BOROUGH OF PITMAN 

 COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES    

 SEPTEMBER 13, 2021 

 

 

Call to Order 

Time:  8:07 p.m. 

 

Salute to the Flag/Invocation 

Council President Blass 

 

Open Public Meetings Act Statement - Pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, I hereby announce 

that adequate notice of the time and date of this meeting was published in the South Jersey Times on 

January 7, 2021, posted on the Borough Hall front door, and advertised on the Borough of Pitman website 

continuously since January 7, 2021. 

 

Roll Call 

Council President Blass:  Present   Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Present 

Councilwoman James:  Present     Councilman Mazzola:  Present   

Councilwoman Rudley:  Present    Councilman Weng:  Present   

Mayor Razze:  Present      Borough Solicitor Krachun:  Present    

Clerk O’Donnell:  Present 

 

Proclamation Presentation 

Mayor Razze read a Proclamation declaring September as Go for Gold for Childhood Cancer Awareness 

Month and appointing Laynee Shiann as Pitman’s Ambassador for the month of September.  

 

Approval of Minutes 

Work Session and Council Meeting Minutes of August 9, 2021 

Motion:  Blass      Second:  James 

Roll Call: 

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes 

Councilwoman James:  Yes     Councilman Mazzola:  Yes   

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes   

Mayor Razze _____  

 

Special Council Meeting Minutes of August 23, 2021 

Motion:  James       Second:  Fitzpatrick 

Roll Call: 

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes 

Councilwoman James:  Yes     Councilman Mazzola:  Yes   

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes   

Mayor Razze _____  
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Council Reports    

Councilwoman Amy E. Rudley                                                                                                                   

Senior Outreach Committee                                                                                                                        

The Senior Outreach Committee will meet this Thursday at 5:00 p.m. in Ballard Park.  We have been 

meeting at the park for a few months due to COVID.  All are welcome to join us. 

Environmental Commission  

The Environmental Commission met on its usual date and time, via zoom.  We discussed ideas to help 

combat the lantern flies in town and are planning an information outreach.  Additionally, we discussed the 

proposed fencing and removal of bushes at Ballard Park around the War Memorial.  While the 

Environmental Commission members take no position on the proposed new fencing, the Shade Tree 

Commission is not in support of removing the bushes which are well established.   

 

Reading Logs 

I have heard from one family regarding their children completing the reading challenge for August.  

Please contact me if your child or children completed reading twenty minutes per day for the month of 

August.  I currently have a list of three children and I know there are more than this.   
 

Town Wide Yard Sale 

The Town Wide Yard Sale for the fall is on September 25, 2021.  Please get those registrations in as soon 

as possible, as I am going to start finalizing the list.   

 

Please feel free to contact me if you need any assistance.  You are welcome to contact me via telephone at 

609-214-6342 or  e-mail at amy.rudley@pitman.org 

 

Councilman Matt Weng  

Police Department 

The School Resource Officers, Sgt. Leach & P/O Stefanopoulos have asked to remind everyone that 

school is back in session, and to please drive safely.     

 

The members of the Pitman Police Department and Chief McAteer would like to thank Mayor and 

Council and all the residents for a fabulous 9-11 Ceremony.  It is obvious that all First Responders receive 

much support from Mayor and Council and all the residents which we are very grateful for. 

 

The entire PPD will receive Autism Awareness Training this month.  This training will help the PPD to 

better assess and handle calls involving Autistic persons.  Chief McAteer has made the training 

mandatory for all PPD officers and he has also invited the Pitman Fire Companies to attend. 

 

Detective Nick Barbetta was nominated for the International Association of Chiefs of Police 40 Under 40 

International Award.  This award recognizes 40 Law Enforcement Personnel (in various positions) all 

Under the age of 40 that have accomplished a feat that is unusual, commendable, and brings awareness to 

the Law Enforcement profession.  Det. Barbetta is the first person/officer to ever be nominated for the 

award from the PPD.  Although he was not selected, his nomination remains current and will be 

considered in coming years. 
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Active Bystander for Law Enforcement (ABLE) is training with the aim of creating a police culture in 

which officers routinely intervene as necessary to prevent misconduct, avoid police mistakes, and 

promote officer health and wellness. 

 

Community Appreciation Day 

Community Appreciation Day will be held this year on September 29 from 6:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m. in 

Ballard Park.  Although it will not be as large as previous years (due to COVID) there will be many fun 

activities and free hot dogs and drinks for everyone.  We are also excited to announce that the event will 

also be celebrating Fire Prevention Week with our hometown Fire Companies and its hero members!  

 

Theatre Avenue 

A gate for the end of Theatre Avenue has been ordered.  When installed it will protect people who are 

enjoying the park by prohibiting vehicle parking and access to the area.  

 

Councilman Adam Mazzola 

Finance and Administration 
We would like to welcome Andrea Whilden as our new Water & Sewer Clerk.  Andrea started her 

new job after the last Council meeting and we are glad to have her on board!    

         

Clean Communities 

 We are actively seeking non-profit organizations for clean-up projects around Alcyon Lake.  If you 

or anyone you know would be interested in partnering for these projects, please reach out to me and 

we will work to find an area that can use your help! 

Council President Paul Blass                                                                                                                     

Economic Development Committee                                                                                                             

The Committee met on August 26. The group agreed on the style and funding for four new “Welcome to 

Pitman” signs to be place at each “corner” of the Borough. 

Historic Preservation Commission                                                                                                           

The Commission met last Thursday, September 9.  Four applications involving renovations were 

submitted.  All were approved, with two requiring minor changes; one for the style of a storm door and 

the other for the type of exterior light fixture to be installed. 

Memorabilia Committee                                                                                                                                

The Memorabilia Committee met on Tuesday, September 7, where I filled in for Councilwoman Rudley. 

The Memorabilia Museum will be open on the following dates and times this fall                                      

 Friday September 24 from 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.                                                                               

 Saturday, October 9 from 1:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.                                                                                

     Friday, October 22 from 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 

Public Works                                                                                                                                                  

Streets and Roads                                                                                                                                 

August Recycling Totals                                                                                                                               

 Seventeen loads of Single Stream Recycling totaling 72.53 tons, at a cost of $2,921.50                  

    One load of scrap metal to Sims Metal totaling 3.23 tons for which the Borough received $295.00 

 Mulch and brush hauled to various locations totaled 264 cubic yards at a cost of $2,376.00  
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 Two cubic yards of mulch delivered to residents 

Solid Waste Totals                                                                                                                                        

 Twenty-four loads to Wheelabrator totaling 282.36 tons, at a cost of $20,852.00                             

            Six loads to the Gloucester County landfill totaling 72.65 tons, at a cost of $5,606.40 

The Borough was once again charged, this time over $900.00, for plastic bags in with the recycling.  

Please remember not to put recyclables in plastic bags. 

On August 31 there was a road failure on Elwood Avenue that the Streets and Roads crew had to excavate 

and repair. 

Last week, Public Works employees applied a silicone based material to the McCowan Memorial 

Library’s flat roof to help extend the life of the roof and to seal a small leak. 

Pitman Public Works employees helped our neighbors in Wenonah after they were struck by a tornado. 

We had a loader there for several hours helping to clear roads and our two generator powered light 

fixtures were used overnight. 

 

Councilwoman Vanessa E. James 

Thank you to Mayor Razze, Mrs. O’Donnell, the Pitman Police Department, Fire Company Number One, 

Highland Chemical Engine Company, the Pitman High School Music Department and all the other 

volunteers who assisted with a very moving ceremony on Saturday night commemorating the 20th 

Anniversary of the September 11th attack on the World Trade Center in New York City. 

 

Parks & Recreation  

Thanks to all the volunteers and participants in the summer programs this year for the Parks & Recreation 

Department, including tennis, band, summer playground, baseball clinics, basketball camp, and the 

Pitman Fishing League.  The Parks & Recreation Department is kicking off their fall programs.  If you 

have any questions, check out the Borough website under the Parks & Recreation tab at 

https://www.pitman.org/departments/parks___recreation/programs/fall.php 

 

Greater Pitman Chamber of Commerce 

The Fall Craft Show is scheduled for this Saturday, September 18.  Make sure to stop by between 9:00 

a.m. and 4:00 p.m. to show your support for our local business community. 

 

Laurel Market Pitman will continue to operate every Saturday from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m. at Sunset 

Auditorium until the end of September.   

 

Pitman has been selected as the location for the Best of Gloucester County 2021 Awards Presentation to 

be held on Monday, September 20 from 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.  at Ballard Park.  Thanks to Mrs. 

O’Donnell for all her hard work on this project.  We anticipate that it will be a great night to showcase 

Pitman! 

 

McCowan Memorial Library 

During the month of August 2021, 3,685 people visited McCowan Memorial Library and there were 101 

internet users.  There were 17 live children’s programs with a combined attendance of 247 people.   
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As always, I am available to answer any questions or concerns via email at vanessa.james@pitman.org or 

by phone at 336-407-8604. 

                                                                                                                                                                 

Councilman Fitzpatrick                                                                                                                           

Combined Planning and Zoning Board                                                                                                   

The Planning and Zoning Board met on August 16, where three variances were memorialized.  The 

Master Plan Committee is working on updating the area of the plan that pertains to additional buildings 

located on properties such as garages, sheds, etc.  The next meeting of the Planning and Zoning Board 

will be held on September 20 at 7:00 p.m.  All are invited.                                                                            

                                                                                                                                                                          

Zoning Office                                                                                                                                              

The Zoning Officer reviewed eleven properties for permits, three properties for possible violations, and 

responded to many emails and calls about various properties throughout the Borough.                                 

                                                                                                                                                                          

Construction Office                                                                                                                                     

The Construction Office issued fifty-nine permits and forty-three Certificates of Continued Occupancy in 

June.  Fees collected  for the permits and CCOs totaled $22,954.00.  Additional miscellaneous fees 

collected totaled $1,580.  

Chicken Advisory Board 

The Chicken Advisory Board is in the process of being formed.                                                 

 

Code Enforcement 

The Code Enforcement Officer continues to cite properties that have violations and he also stays on top of 

the abandoned properties so they are not a danger or nuisance to their neighbors.  

  

New Business 

Resolution No. 118, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Authorizing Refund of Real Estate Taxes  

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 119, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Accepting Maintenance Guarantee Submitted for Approval for a 

Street Opening Permit Affecting the Parcel Known as 129 Colonial Avenue, Block 103 Lot 5 in the 

Borough of Pitman  

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

mailto:vanessa.james@pitman.org
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Resolution No. 120, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Providing for the Insertion of a Special Item of Revenue in the 

Budget Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A: 4-87 2021 Community Development Block Grant 

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

  

Resolution No. 121, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Providing for the Insertion of a Special Item of Revenue in the 

Budget Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A: 4-87: 2021 Body Worn Camera Grant Program   

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 122, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Certifying to the Local Finance Board of the State of New Jersey 

That the Members of the  Governing Body of the Borough of Pitman, County of Gloucester, Have 

Received and Reviewed the Annual Audit Report for the Fiscal Year Ending December 31, 2020   

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 123, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Appointing Len Clark to the Position of Emergency 

Management Deputy for the Borough of Pitman, County of Gloucester, State of New Jersey for the 

Year Ending December 31, 2021   

Motion:  Weng      Second:  Mazzola 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 124, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Confirming the Report of the Tax Collector in the Matter of the 

Performance of Pest Control Services for 349 Boulevard Avenue, Block 28 Lot 58 on the Tax Map 

of the Borough of Pitman, County of Gloucester, New Jersey   
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Motion:  Mazzola      Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 125, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Appointing Stacey Myers as a Member of the Economic 

Development Committee of the Borough of Pitman, County of Gloucester, State of New Jersey to 

Fill an Unexpired Term Ending December 31, 2022   

Motion:  Blass      Second:  Fitzpatrick 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 126, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Providing for the Insertion of a Special Item of Revenue in the 

Budget Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:4-87, 2021 Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over Grant Program 

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 127, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Confirming the Report of the Tax Collector in the Matter of the 

Performance of Board-up Services for 349 Boulevard Avenue, Block 28 Lot 58 on the Tax Map of 

the Borough of Pitman          

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 128, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Confirming the Report of the Tax Collector in the Matter of the 

Performance of Board-up Services for 502 Highland Terrace, Block 62 Lot 13 on the Tax Map of 

the Borough of Pitman         

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  
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Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 129, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Adopting Technology Risk Management Standards in 

Compliance with the New Jersey Municipal Excess Liability Joint Insurance Fund’s Cyber Risk 

Management Plan Tier One Requirements         

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 130, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Adopting Technology Risk Management Standards in 

Compliance with the New Jersey Municipal Excess Liability Joint Insurance Fund’s Cyber Risk 

Management Plan Tier Two Requirements         

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Resolution No. 131, 2021 – Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Pitman, County 

of Gloucester, State of New Jersey Adopting Technology Risk Management Standards in 

Compliance with the New Jersey Municipal Excess Liability Joint Insurance Fund’s Cyber Risk 

Management Plan Tier Three Requirements       

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:  

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  Council _____  

 

Payment of Bills  

Motion:  Mazzola     Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:      

Council President Blass:  Yes     

Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Abstains to #18182; approves all other items on Bill List  

Councilwoman James:  Yes     

Councilman Mazzola:  Abstains to #18162 and 50626; approves all other items on Bill List 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes     

Councilman Weng:  Abstains to #50633; approves all other items on Bill List     
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Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Event Permit Applications   

Event:  Comedy Shows 

Dates in 2021:  Sept. 17, 18, 25, Oct. 22 – 23, Nov. 19, 20, 26, 27 

Location:  Sunset Auditorium 

Sponsor:  Pitman Revitalization Corp.  

Contact Person:  Benjamin Leis 

Motion:  James       Second:  Weng 

Roll Call:      

Council President Blass:  Abstain   Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Abstain  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes    

Councilwoman Rudley: Yes     Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  ____ 

 

Event:  PHS Class of 1970 Social 

Date and Time:  October 1, 2021; 4:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.  

Location:  Sunset Auditorium 

Sponsor:  Pitman High School Class of 1970 

Contact Person:  Patricia McLaughlin Everwine 

Motion:  James      Second:  Fitzpatrick 

Roll Call:      

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

*Approved contingent upon providing the Borough with a signed Facilities Use Form 

 

Event:  Dedication of two benches at the Edward J. Campbell War Memorial in Ballard Park 

Date and Time:  Saturday, October 30, 2021; 11:00 a.m.     

Location:  Ballard Park 

Sponsor:  Daughters of the American Revolution 

Contact Person:  Reva Meighan 

Motion:  James       Second:  Fitzpatrick  

Roll Call:      

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Raffle Permit Applications  

Type:  Off-Premises Draw Raffle 

Date and Time:  December 10, 2021; 9:00 a.m. 

Location:  211 Washington Avenue; Elwood Kindle School 

Sponsor:  HSA Elwood Kindle Elementary School 

Motion:  James      Second:  Fitzpatrick 
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Roll Call:      

Council President Blass:  Yes    Councilman Fitzpatrick:  Yes  

Councilwoman James:  Yes    Councilman Mazzola:  Yes 

Councilwoman Rudley:  Yes    Councilman Weng:  Yes     

Mayor Razze:  _____  

 

Public Portion 

Motion to open to the public:  Blass   Second:  James 

Time:  8:36 p.m. 

 

Walt Madison 152 West Avenue – Mr. Madison asked Council to recognize the owner of the Broadway 

Bakery who has daily been taking donuts to Mullica Hill for the volunteers and workers who are assisting 

in the tornado clean-up. 

 

Mark Papadopoulos 143 Glen Lake Boulevard – Mr. Papadopoulos stated that Glen Lake is in 

“disarray” due to a crack in the dam, potholes in the street, raised sidewalks, and overgrowth along the 

banks.  He said that the dam walls looks like it is going to fall and that the lake is not retaining water due 

to the crack in the dam.  He stated his opinion that momentum for clean-up cannot get off the ground due 

to the change in Council Liaison every year or so. 

 

Councilwoman James replied that she has been in contact with Mrs. Papadopoulos and understands the 

concerns about the property maintenance and the shoreline.  She said that she is not aware of Mr. 

Papadopoulos’ statement that weeds were cut along one shoreline, and nothing else has been done, and 

said that she will follow up with the Director of the Parks and Recreation Department.  Councilwoman 

James said that she has been to the lake several times in response to neighbor complaints and that she and 

Council President Blass will be meeting with the Borough Engineer to get an estimate on what needs to 

take place with the dam so that the Borough can budget for the repair.  

 

Mr. Papadopoulos said that his complaint is that the residents have been asking for years to have this all 

taken care of, and it hasn't been done.  

 

Councilwoman James said that she has been the Park and Recreation Liaison for just this year, and that 

she has commented and met on numerous occasions with people at the lake.  She said that she would be 

happy to come out again and figure out what is going on.  Also, the Shade Tree Commissioner has been 

out there and had tree people come and look at the area where the tree is growing in the wall of the dam, 

and this has been addressed.  She said that she will certainly welcome the opportunity have another 

conversation with the Parks and Recreation Director and respond back to Mr. Papadopoulos on the 

discussion.  Councilwoman James said that she cannot speak on what happened in the past but will take 

responsibility for it now and to make sure the concerns of the residents are addressed.  

 

Harry McCleish, 128 Glen Lake Avenue  - Mr. McCleish said that he agrees with the comments made 

by Mr. Papadopoulos about the conditions at the lake and surrounding areas.  He said that he has been a 

resident at Glen Lake for eighteen years and said that no routine maintenance occurs, and that there seems 

to be a lack of caring from Council and Borough employees.  He said that over the years there have been 

numerous meetings with Borough Officials and employees with no results coming from the meetings.  He 

said that no upkeep outside of grass cutting has been done at the lake since the last meeting on October 
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24, 2020.  Mr. McCleish asked when was the last time our elected officials have been to the lake?  He 

said that Council should be following up with the department supervisors’ performance.  

 

Mr. McCleish showed photos to Council of how the lake looked in the past and the conditions now, 

noting specifically what he referred to as lack of care and proper maintenance, no trimming around the 

lake, and two trees that are dead and have not been removed. 

 

Mayor Razze said that he recalled the discussion at the meeting last October where it was agreed that the 

weeds would be cut away and that the area around the trees would be maintained.  However, 

Environmental Commission and Shade Tree guidelines the Borough can no longer clear cut at the lake. 

 

Mr. McCleish asked Councilwoman Rudley and Councilwoman James who gave permission to have the 

work done on the Longmere side of the lake, pointing out that the area cleared is in Glassboro.  Mr. 

McCleish commented on Councilwoman Rudley being responsive when he reached out to her with 

concerns and that the employees he observed were all good workers. 

 

Councilman Weng asked if it was Mr. McCleish’s opinion that what is needed is a large clean-up of the 

area overall?  Mr. McCleish said that to get it back to where it was, that is what would be needed.  He said 

that due to the lack of ongoing care, routine upkeep has become a mayor project.   

Why do council members change their department after only one year, this is not good for management.  

 

Stephanie Zeitz, 300 Lincoln Avenue – Ms. Zeitz said that she submitted variance paperwork for a 

fence and that it was her understanding that it would be discussed tonight, but it never came up on the 

agenda.  She said that she was told by an employee in the Construction Office that it would be reviewed 

on September 13th at 7:00 p.m.  She said that there has been a lot of paperwork done and a large amount 

of money spent in fees and notifying neighbors of their plans leading up to this point, and they have been 

in attendance for three hours waiting to be called on.   

 

Councilman Fitzpatrick said that he would check to see if this is on the Planning and Zoning Board 

agenda for their next meeting and get in touch with her.  Ms. Zeitz said that she followed the instructions 

she was given and that she should not have to readvertise the application and re-notify the residents on the 

200 foot list again due to an error of the Borough.  

 

Solicitor Krachun requested to document for the Council Meeting Minutes that Ms. Zeitz was present at 

this meeting and that no one is in attendance to respond to their variance request notification.  He said that 

he will also pass this information on to the Planning and Zoning Board Solicitor to make him aware. As 

well.  

 

Mayor Razze assured Ms. Zeitz that Mr. Krachun will check with the Planning and Zoning Board 

Solicitor to see if the fact that no one arrived at this meeting tonight to express concerns can help her 

move forward with her application, and to seek guidance on how to proceed going forward.  

 

Steve McKay, 108 Glen Lake Avenue – Mr. McKay said that there were two fountains at the lake in the 

past and they are now none.  He said that the fountains are important to the health of the lake and that he 

would like to see both working again. 
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Councilwoman James said that an electrician came out last Friday to address the electrical problem with 

the one fountain.  She said that she will confirm that after this meeting.   Councilwoman James said that 

she is happy to speak with any of the Glen Lake residents anytime, and to please feel free to call or email 

her with issues or concerns. 

 

Tammy Razze, 510 Broadway – Ms. Razze said that she noticed that the rain dates for the Fall Craft 

Show and the Borough-wide Yard Sale are both Sundays.  She asked if the rain dates are needed would 

the start time for both events be 12:00 p.m. as per Borough ordinance? 

 

Councilwoman James said that the craft fair would have the same hours as the original date.  

 

Ms. Razze pointed out that if residents want to have a yard sale on a Sunday it cannot start before noon 

according to ordinance.  

  

Councilwoman James replied that this is something that will have to be addressed for next year.  

 

Anthony Asbury, 131 Glen Lake Avenue – Mr. Asbury said that regarding the discussion of conditions 

at Glen Lake, the lily pads must be addressed.  He said that they completely cover the lake and although 

they are pretty, they suffocate the lake and need to be removed.  

 

Motion to close the public portion:  Weng   Second:  Mazzola 

Time:  9:25 p.m. 

 

Adjournment 

Motion:  Blass        Second:  James  

Time:  9:25 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Judith O’Donnell 

Borough Clerk/Administrator 
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